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Dear Parents, Carers and Children,

| can't believe that half term is already here! I'd firstly like to thank everyone for warmly welcoming me to
Lime Tree Primary School in my new role as Assistant Head Teacher. I've had the pleasure of working at
several schools in the local area and overseas and what has really struck me at Lime Tree is the positive
attitude of the children and the cohesive and hard-working nature of all the staff behind the scenes. I've
managed to visit every class and it has been wonderful to see a genuine love of learning as the children
engage with a varied and fun curriculum. Not only have | been in the classroom I've also had the pleasure
of going to the Royal Albert Hall with the Year 3 children to experience live music in one of the world’s
most famous concert halls and, in that same week, | visited the British Wildlife Centre with Year 1 as part of <
their Enchanted Woodland Topic. | was extremely proud when staff at both sites took the time to tell me smcerely that the behaviour and
manner of the children at Lime Tree was not only good, but exceptional — a real testament to the children and the school value system.

| do hope that everyone has a lovely half-term and comes back refreshed and ready for the excitement of Autumn 2.

Mike Skelton

Assistant Head Teacher

school Strateqv Board 4 6 Y1 Planetarium Visit — details to follow
I would like to thank all 3 nominees that put themselves forward for - -
. ) 7 9am or 2.30pm — Maths Subtraction Workshop
the School Strategy Board. As indicated in my letter there were only - 4 —
) 4 8 Y3 Animal Visit
two vacancies currently for this role. o S Charitv D
Therefore | would like to congratulate Rebecca Millard and Kate Ma pyne§ arlty ay
. 10 Y3 Swimming
on being elected as a result of the school ballot.
Miss J Newton 100 Anti-Bullying Workshop
Fxecutive Headteacher 10°/13" | FOLT Family Photographer
13" - 15" | Anti-bullying week
Attendance Surgery 14t 245pm - Roald Dahl Class Assembly
If you would like to drop in to see Claire Frridge, the school’s | | 14" 6-8pm — 2018 Open Evening
Education Welfare Officer, to discuss any matters relating to | | 15 5-6pm — YR Night time party — details to follow
punctuality or attendance, please book an informal ten minute | | 16" 245pm — JK Rowling Class Assembly
appointment between 9am and 10am with the School Office. The | | 17" Children in Need — details to follow
Attendance Surgery runs every Friday morning during term time. 170 Y3 Swimming
20" - 24" | Road Safety Week
Payments for Y3/4 Swimming and Lunches 201 Family House Day — details to follow
Please can you ensure that all payments for Y3/4 swimming and 24 Y3 Swimming
lunches are paid on parentpay in advance. Lunches for Autumn 2 24t Y4 Roman Workshop — details to follow
cost a total of £81.40. 29 Y2 Christmas Journey Church trip to Redhill
Methodist Church
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY December 2017
October 2017 15t Y3 Swimming
239 - 27" | Half Term Holiday 4-gh Hour of Code week/Scholastic Book Fair
301 School re-opens at 845am 8th Y3 Swimming
30 Y3 Ancient Greek Day — Toga Costume needed 1th 3.30-5.30pm -Parents Evening
3¢ 245pm — Dr Seuss Class Assembly 13t 5-8.30pm - Parents Evening
November 2017 130 9am - Ladybirds and Butterflies, 2.30pm —
31 Y2 Junk Percussion Workshop Dragonflies and Bumblebees — EYFS Christmas
3 Y3 Swimming Carols
6930 School tours for prospective Parents for school in 15 Christmas Lunch/Jumper/Colours Day
71130 September 2018 18" Y1 Nativity Dress Rehearsal (costume needed)
8" 9.30 19t 2.30pm - Y1 Nativity (costume needed)
200 12.10pm - End of Term

If you have any concerns, comments or questions, please always contact your child's teacher, or Miss Newton or
Mrs Williamson either in the playground, or via the school office on 01737 645836 or info@limetreeschool.org
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Holmethorpe Charity Dress Up Day

On Tuesday 10th October we all had lots of fun dressing up as an
animal of our choice to raise money for the Wildlife Trust. There were
lions, tigers, leopards, cats and lots more! Thank you to everyone who
donated £1 to help raise an impressive £269.90.

Miss Chapman (who has taken over from Mrs Hutchinson as
Holmethorpe House Captain) would also like to thank everyone for
their effort.

Year 1 and the British Wildlife!

Year 1 visited the British Wildlife Centre on Friday 13" October. We
were very excited to meet the woodland animals we have been
learning about during our Enchanted Woodlands topic. We learnt
some very interesting facts about the animals. Did you know- “owls
with black eyes are nocturnal and owls with yellow eyes are awake
during the day?” We were also able to hold real antlers from a deer-
they were very heavy! We saw red and black squirrels, we went into
a badger 'cave’ to see if they were awake and we even saw a
hedgehog curl up in a ball!

We all thoroughly enjoyed our visit!

If you have any concerns, comments or questions, please always contact your child’s teacher, or Miss Newton or
Mrs Williamson either in the playground, or via the school office on 01737 645836 or info@limetreeschool.org
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Primary Proms

Year 3 had a fantastic opportunity last week to go and visit The Royal
Albert Hall in London. It was a very early start to try and beat the traffic
but it was decided by all that the long coach journey was definitely
worth it. The children were amazed with the view of the stage and
the lights and they loved all the different acts that we saw. The
highlight of the trip was the orchestra, choir and the steel band. It
was a brilliant trip.

World's Worst Stories

It has been wonderful to see our Year 4 children sharing their 'World's
Worst Children' stories and portraits with their families this week! The
quality of their story writing was fantastic and often hilarious to read
too! From spot-poppers and bubblegum-blowers to bath-avoiders
and nose pickers, they really must be the world's worst children! As
teachers, we are feeling very relieved that these terrible characters
are only fictional...or are they?

The Year 4 Team

L to R: Spotty Boris, Hideously Hairy Hannah and Eva the Nail Nibbler

Harvest Festival

We have been busy celebrating Harvest Festival here at Lime Tree
Primary School.

Last week, Jen Sanderson, a volunteer from Loveworks Food Bank
Project, came in to school to speak to us about the work that the
Reigate based charity does within the local community. The children
were invited to donate unopened and non-perishable foods to
support the charity, and the work that they do with individuals and
families experiencing food crisis.

On behalf of Loveworks and Lime Tree Primary School, we would like
to thank everybody for their generosity. We have a fantastic range of
donations which we will be delivering to the local Loveworks food
bank.

Happy Harvest!

If you have any concerns, comments or questions, please always contact your child’s teacher, or Miss Newton or
Mrs Williamson either in the playground, or via the school office on 01737 645836 or info@limetreeschool.org
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